P.O.Box 112
Cisco, TEXAS 76437

817 -442-3504

December 8, 1975

Mr. Carl Ulvog

Senior Geologist

0il Conservation Commission
P.O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

RE: Astro-Tex 0il Corporation
Olympic State Wells No. 1 & 1-A
Section 27, T-16-N, R-33-E
NMPM, Harding County, New Mexico;

Dear Mr. Ulvog:

I have your letter of December 2, 1975,
regarding the above-captioned wells.

At the time of plugging these wells,
I was assured by officials of Olympic Corporation that
proper procedure would be and was used in the plugging
of these wells in accordance with the plugging rules
of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission. I
was told that the location was cleared, they had paid
a man to fill the pits and level the location.

Astro-Tex 0il Company did not have any
interest in these wells. Olympic Petroleum Corporation
was obligated to drill this well and did not have a bond.
It was agreed that they would drill the well under Astro-
Tex provided they abide by every rule of drilling, com-
pletion, and/or plugging and abandoning the well.

All information on form C 103 that was
mailed to the 0il Conservation Commission was furnished
to Astro-Tex 0il Corporation by the Olympic Oil Corporation
and was represented as being true and correct.
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Since receiving your letter of December
2, 1975, I have talked to Mr. Cook on Friday of last
week, who was president of Olympic 0il Corporation. He
again said a man was paid to clean and clear location.
However, the superintendent that paid the man was no
longer with Olympic. He said he had his phone number and
would call him, and find out who the man or company was
that he paid for clearing the location.

I will be in Dallas soon, and will wvisit
the office of Clympic Petroleum Corporation and see if
I can obtain more and better information concerning the
plugging of above captioned wells.

We certainly want to furnish the 0il

Conservation Commission proper information and clear the
location of the above-captioned wells as it should be.

Sincerely,

W AW
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